

WTPR BASKETBALL ADVISORY BOARD

11/30/2016 7:30 PM | Senior Center

In Attendance

Greg Fath, Maria Giangiulio, Marc Rossi, Frank Gerace, Jim Usilton, Stephanie Chambers, George Eggers, Steve Clark, Steve Nicolella, Mike Rossi, Alex Pekarick, Joe Canning

Approval of Minutes

The October minutes were made available to the attendees through email and paper copies. Motion to accept minutes, Seconded (Greg/Maria) and Passed.

Canning

The Board gave opportunity for Mr. Canning to speak about reinstated to a coaching position for the 2016-17 season. Mr. Pekarick also spoke in favor of Mr. Canning. After they were finished, both men were dismissed from our meeting and the Board deliberated.

The proposal:

- 1. 7 game suspension will be served- Mr. Canning will not be permitted at **any games or practices** while serving the suspension
- 2. Mr. Canning will be able to attend practices after the 7 game suspension is completed
- 3. Mr. Canning will be able to assistant coach during the practices (after the 7 game suspension is served) but not sit on the bench for the entirety of the 2016-17 season
- 4. He may attend games as a spectator after the suspension is served.
- 5. If Mr. Canning decides to show up at practices or games before the 7 game suspension is served he will be banned indefinitely.
 - Motion to accept was made by Maria and Seconded by Stephanie. All in Favor.

Program Update

Drafts are in the process of being completed. Waiting for High School to make their final cuts so the intramural draft can occur.

All coaches must have an updated background check

Dick's Sponsorship

Saturday, December 10th is our Shop Date. We received a \$550 gift card, 20 Basketballs (28.5 and 29.5) and 7 First Aid Kits.

Intramural League Update

Boys – Steve N. still needs coaches for the 15-18 league.

Girls - Drafts are continuing. Too many coaches and not enough players

Finances

Booster Club account numbers were submitted by Greg Fath. Trust fund hasn't been updated since October 25th. There is a balance of \$4026 in the Trust Fund and 21,366 in the Booster Club.

Travel Boys and Girls

Boys – Uniforms are in

Girls- waiting on uniforms

Referees

Classes are done and there are 8 new cadets. 3 are returning for a 2nd year.

Steve needs scrimmages to be scheduled to give the cadets practice before games begin

There are 803 intramural games scheduled

Schools/Gyms

Maureen continues to work on gym schedules

All unused gym time must be turned in to Maureen

Importance of stressing to all coaches that we are guests in the gyms and to clean up before leaving

Pictures

Pictures will be held at Wedgewood School on January 21st and 22nd. Maria has sent Adelle a school usage form and is waiting back to hear that it has been approved.

A form was also sent to Gianna for fundraiser approval. Needs approval by SAB.

Clipboards

All girl coaches have been given clipboards. Boys will be given out within the next week.

New Business

Collect all signs and store them for next year

Reviewed Coach Deck Drill Cards but deemed them too expensive to give as Coaches' gifts next season. If price could be reduced significantly we would consider them

Next Meeting

Wednesday, December 14, 2016 at Senior Center